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The Bulletin 
 

    APRIL 2020 

          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR & YOUTH  
VOLUNTEER OF THE YEAR AWARDS 2020 

  

Deadline for nominations is April 15, 2020. 
   

Volunteer Appreciation Nomination forms are available at the District 
Office, on the Hudson’s Hope Website, or send in the following  

information via email to clerk@hudsonshope.ca.  
 

Please put ‘Volunteer Appreciation’ in the subject line,  
 

Include: 1. Name of Volunteer 
2. Volunteer’s Contribution to the Community 
3. Name of Nominee 
4. Nominee’s Telephone Number   
 

SEND TO: District of Hudson’s Hope, PO Box 330 
 Hudson’s Hope BC V0C 1V0 

mailto:clerk@hudsonshope.ca
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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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REFER A  
FRIEND 

 

ENTER YOUR BALLOT AT THE DISTRICT OFFICE 
FOR ANOTHER CHANCE AT THE DRAW. 

YOUR NAME: 
 

___________________________________ 
 

HAS REFERED 
 

___________________________________ 

Open only to the residents of Hudson’s Hope and local referrals. 

 

Hudson’s Hope Fire Rescue and  
The District of Hudson’s Hope  

are giving away  
 

ONE WEEK OF CAMPING THAT COMES WITH NEW 
CAMPING CHAIRS AND A COOLER OF GOODIES! 

 

How to Win: 
1. If you have already signed up for the 

North East Emergency & Public Alerts 
then your name has already been en-
tered. 

2. If you have NOT signed up for the Alerts, 
then sign up by visiting 
www.nebcalert.com and we will enter 
your name automatically. 

3. Refer a Friend and if they SIGN up 

then you will get you name entered 
again!!  

 

Each referral gets you an Entry.  
 

Complete the “Referral” form below and drop 
it off at the District Office or email us your 
referrals to office2@hudsonshope.ca 
 

Resident with the most  
Referrals will win a  
Table Top Heater. 

www.nebcalerts.com 
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District Office  

Temporarily Closed 
 
Effective March 20, 2020, the District of Hudson’s Hope Office closed to the public 
as a precautionary measure to help with “flatten the curve” efforts for dealing with 
the COVID-19 Pandemic. 
 
Please note that we are still in the District Office working and Public Works staff will 
still be out working in the community; however, as a result of the closure, there will 
be some impacts to service as we are temporarily eliminating face-to-face contact. 
Please refer to the list below. We apologize for any inconvenience caused by the 
temporary closure. If you have any questions, please contact our office at: Tele-
phone: 250-783-9901 or Email: district@hudsonshope.ca . 
 
Impact on District Services 
 
Fire Protection Services 

• No Change – Continue to call 911. 
 

ICBC (Automobile Insurance) 

• Insurance renewals can be processed over the telephone or through email. 

• General questions can be taken over the telephone or through email. 

• Processing vehicle transfers or obtaining new vehicle license plates CANNOT be ac-
commodated at this time.  Please contact an ICBC Broker’s Office in Fort St. John or 
Chetwynd to see if they are accepting customers. 

• Driver’s licenses can be temporarily renewed by calling ICBC’s Driver Licensing Call 
Centre at 1-800-950-1498.  

 
Animal Control 

• For dog licenses or dog impoundment, please call or email us. 

• For general questions, please call or email us. 
 
Residential Water Stations 

• Tokens can be picked up at the District Office. You must call ahead to place your   
order. 

• Tokens will be left outside in a sealed envelope. 

• You can either send in a cheque or wait until the Office is re-opened to make your 
payment. 

• Please note that the District may be limiting the number of tokens that can be pur-
chased at any one time. 

 
Property Taxes / Home Owners Grant  

• For general questions, please call or email us. 

• If the closure continues for a lengthier period, we will send out instructions for 
online payment availability if you do not wish to pay by cheque. 

mailto:district@hudsonshope.ca
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Utility Payments 

• For general questions, please call or email us. 

• If the closure continues for a lengthier period, we will send out instructions for 
online payment availability if you do not wish to pay by cheque. 

 

Burn Permits 

• Contact the Office by telephone or email. 
 

Cemetery  

• Contact the Office by telephone or email with any questions. 
 

During the COVID-19 Pandemic, we are committed to ensuring that we communi-
cate with you on a regular basis through PSA’s, the District’s website and Facebook 
page, and may expand this list to include the North East BC Emergency and Public 
Alert system - please sign up for this if you have not already do so.    
 

THIS INFORMATION IS CURRENT AS OF THE DATE OF PUBLICATION. AS THE  
COVID-19 IS EVER CHANGING PLEASE CHECK OUR WEBSITE, PSA’S AND  

FACEBOOK FOR UPDATED INFORMATION ON SERVICES THAT THE DISTRICT  
OFFICE IS ABLE TO CONTINUE TO PROVIDE TO THE COMMUNTIY AT THIS TIME. 
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Leo & Ethel Rutledge Scholarship 
APPLICATIONS NOW BEING RECEIVED 

Every year the District of Hudson’s Hope awards $1000 to one grade 12 graduate 
who is interested in pursuing a post secondary education. The District looks at  
applicants who:  
 

• Will attend a full time institution within two years of the date of graduation 
from high school. 

• Academic Achievement. 

• Citizenship and Service to the Community. 
Applications for this scholarship should be made in writing and should include: 

• Copy of Grade 11 final marks and report card marks received thus far in Grade 
12. 

• A description of extra-curricular, community, or volunteer activities in which 
the student has participated. 

• A summary of past/current employment, if any. 

• A summary of goals and plans for post-secondary education. 
 

Applications must be delivered to the municipal office by June 1st, 2020 in a 
sealed envelope marked “Scholarship Application”.  

HUDSON’S HOPE CO-ED SOFTBALL 
Submit a team for the 2020 season! 

Check out our Facebook page for more information as well as information on 
our upcoming AGM to be held in April: Hudson’s Hope Mixed Softball 

Games will be Monday and Wednesday  
evenings at the arena field and school field 

Minimum team size is 10 players 
Each team should have a minimum of 4 women 

Men under the age of 14 and over 55 can be included in the total  
women count for your team  

 

Please have your team in before April 27th, 2020 
 

mailto:burton.middleton@bchydro.com
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DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 
people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  
causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 
larger predators into 

the community 

 

Online reservations for municipal 
campgrounds can be made starting on 

May 1st at 9:00 am at 
www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

You will need to purchase your  
“Resident Season Camping Pass”  

prior to making reservations to receive  
your discounted amounts.  

 

To purchase a “Resident Season Camping 
Pass” you can call or email us at 250-783-
9901 or office2@hudsonshope.ca. Your 
pass will be mailed to you and the code 

given to you via email or over the phone. 
You can either send a cheque in the mail 

or wait until the Office is re-opened to 
make your payment. 

 

Please note that refunds will be given if 
the Campgrounds do no open. 

ARE YOU READY FOR  
CAMPING SEASON? 

Daily Fee per unit: $20.00 
Extra units in an occupied site: $15.00 
Season Pass (residents only): $200.00 

7 Night Punch Card: $100.00 
Firewood is $5.00 per bundle 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Online Reservations: $20.00 per night 
Plus a $6.00 reservation fee per night to  

a maximum of $18.00 per booking. 

http://www.hudsonshope.ca
mailto:office2@hudsonshope.ca
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 25 calls for service between February 17th to 
March 18th. 79 written violations and warning tickets were issued to drivers be-
tween the above dates. Highway and road safety continues to be a big focus for 
the Hudson’s Hope RCMP. Police have received several reports from site managers 
and flaggers who are working within the various construction sites along Hwy 29 
for vehicles that are speeding through the marked construction zones. The Hud-
son’s Hope RCMP has met with the site managers and flagging companies in re-
gards to the markings of these zones and confirm that all the constructions zones 
along Hwy 29 are adequately now marked. Fines for speeding in a construction 
zone range from $196 - $253 (3 points), and fines for vehicles exceeding 41kms/hr 
over the posted speed limit will result in fines ranging between $368 to $483 (3 
points) with a 7 day impound of the vehicle. Please obey the construction zone 
signs being they are in place for the safety of the workers in those areas.  
 

On March 4th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a found firearm along 
Hwy 29 / Reschke Rd. whereas a .22 Ruger rifle was located laying on the side of 
the road. At this time, no owner has been located and the file remains open. If an-
yone has any information on this and or is missing a firearm, please contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP.  
 

On March 10th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to a single vehicle accident at 
Farrell Creek bridge / Hwy 29. Upon investigation, it was found that the tanker 
truck had swerved due to a passing vehicle that had crossed the center line, result-
ing in the tanker truck hitting and rolling over the barricade. The driver was trans-
ported to hospital with serious but non-life threatening injuries.    
 

On March 11th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a routine traffic stop for a vehi-
cle observed speeding through the school zone. Upon speaking with the driver, he 
was found to be a prohibited driver and was also found to be impaired. The driver 
was charged for both offences and his truck was impounded for 30 days. 
 

Given the current situation regarding the Covid-19 virus, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP 
detachment will continue to operate 24/7 for calls of service, however, officers will 
be taking all required precautionary measures when responding to calls. At this 
time, the front doors of the detachment will not be open for the public, members 
and staff will not be available for face-to-face general public inquires and or police 
checks at this time.  
 

All calls will continue to be received and forwarded to your two lovely officers here 
in town. This is a precautionary measure to lessen the potential spread of this 
Covid-19 virus. 
 

We appreciate that the fluidity of this situation is uncertain at this time, but please 
be assured that we are taking precautions to make sure the town stays safe.  
 

We urge everyone to keep up to date on the advisories to the public by the govern-
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ment entities and health authorities.  This is a time to work together for a solution 
for us all.  
 

For up to date information about Covid-19 visit: 
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/coronavirus-disease-
covid-19.html 
 

For BC RCMP Newsroom visit: 
http://bc.rcmp-grc.gc.ca/ViewPage.action?languageId=1&siteNodeId=28&contentId=-1 
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on sub 
mitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 

Cst. Erich SCHMIDT 

Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

Distracted Driving and the Law: 
 

According to section 214.2 of the 
Motor Vehicle Act, a driver can-
not operate a hand-held electron-
ic device (including hand-held 
cellphones, smartphones, tablets 
and other electronic hand-held 
devices such as music players, 
GPS Navigation Systems, etc.). 
Also, a driver cannot communi-
cate using text messages or 
email on any type of electronic 
device. Drivers in the Graduated 
Licensing Program.(GLP) are restricted from using hands-free cellphones while 
driving. Drivers with a regular licence are permitted to use hands-free cellphones 
and devices that can be operated with one touch or voice command, provided that 
the device is securely fixed to the vehicle or worn securely on the driver’s body. 
 
Any driver caught texting, emailing, holding a cellphone or other hand-held elec-
tronic device while driving will be fined $368 and receive four driver penalty points 
(total $543 minimum).  
 
GLP Drivers 
 

GLP drivers who receive one ticket will have their license reviewed by the Superin-
tendent and may face driving prohibitions. Fully licensed drivers who receive two 
tickets in a year will have their license reviewed by the Superintendent and face 
possible three to six months prohibition. In addition to the suspension, two tickets 
in one year will cost you $1,256 (two fines at $368 each, plus eight penalty points 
at $520) and if you have points from other tickets (e.g. speeding), it will cost you 
even more. 
 
From ICBC.com 

https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/coronavirus-disease-covid-19.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/coronavirus-disease-covid-19.html
http://bc.rcmp-grc.gc.ca/ViewPage.action?languageId=1&siteNodeId=28&contentId=-1
http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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For more information please call or text    Andrea at 780-814-2295 or email andiema30@gmail.com 

THE GRAD CLASS OF IS  
LOOKING FOR WORK! 

Have any odd jobs that  

need to be done? 
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GREAT JOB HUDSON’S HOPE FOR 
SHOWING SUPPORT & HUMAN 
SOLIDARITY DURING THESE 

CHALLENGING TIMES. 
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HUDSON’S HOPE FIGURE SKATING CLUB 
 

A recap of the 2019/2020 season!  
 
We had 50 skaters join the skating club this year. In November, 
Wren Naisby and Dylan Beswick attended the high test day in 

Dawson Creek with passing marks! In January, 10 of our StarSkaters attended the 
CNCR Regional Competition in Prince George. The Regionals were a new competi-
tion for the skaters and they all performed well (results below). Then in February 
we had 15  skaters compete at the Totem Competition which was held in Fort St. 
John. We had some first time competitors and they all did our club proud! At the 
end of February, Wren & Dylan completed more testing in Taylor. Congratulations 
to Wren Naisby who won the Skater of the Year Award this year. Wren has pushed 
herself to do numerous dance tests, compete in a variety of disciplines and has an 
unwavering dedication to her skating! Congratulations to Stella Matchett who won 
the Spirit and Passion of Skating Award for 2020! Stella was voted by her peers as 
the skater who always shows up with a positive attitude and makes everyone 
laugh! And lastly, congratulations to Isabella Hart who won the CanSkater of the 
Year Award. Isabella went from someone who couldn’t skate at the start of the 
year to a confident graceful skater now!  
 
We finished up our season with our annual ice carnival. This year our theme was 
“Road Trip”! We hope everyone enjoyed the show and we thank you for coming out 
to cheer on the skaters and support our club! 
 
Competition Results: 
 

CNCR REGIONALS 
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TOTEM COMPETITION 

 
We had some amazing raffles and sponsorship donations this year.  
 

A huge THANK YOU to the following businesses:  
 

Mo’s Kitchen, BC Hydro Social Club, Century 21—Nicole Gilliss,  
Marg’s Mini Mart, Norwex—Meghan Cryderman, On the Rim, 

Beryl Prairie Fire Department, Burnin’ Rubber Tire Shop,  
West Moberly Health, SugarPlums, Harroff Bros. Logging, 

Barefoot Books—Lorna Winnicky, CNRL, Pharmasave, 
Scentsy—Christina Reischel, North Peace Savings and Credit 

Union, Avon—Bonnie Pringle, Meek Mobile Detailing,  
Legacy Village Market, Monicha Stark,  

Gundersons, Pampered Chef—Christina Reischel,  
Stillwater Inn and Suites and Alcan Ventures!!!! 

 

Your donations to our club truly do help us keep this program running! If there is 
anyone we may have missed, we apologize and sincerely thank all of those that 
have supported our club during the carnival and throughout the year! 
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Homeowner Information 
to Building Permits  

 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope wants to assist homeowners and contractors to avoid unnec-
essary delays and expense in planning and construction of residential projects. Below ex-
plains when permits are required, requirements for the permit, possible other documents 
that may be required and other information to assist you in obtaining your building permit. 
Additional information is available at the District Office or online at www.hudsonshope.ca  
 

A BUILDING PERMIT IS REQUIRED TO: 

•construct a new home; 

•locate mobile / modular home; 

•construct a commercial, industrial or public use building; 

•construct a new accessory building e.g., carport, farm building, garage or storage shed; 

•renovate existing buildings; 

•undertake any structural work such as interior partitions; 

•enclose a porch or roof over a sundeck; 

•move or demolish a building; 

•re-roof a building; 

•reconstruct after damage; 

•plumbing system changes; 
 

INFORMATION TO BE SUBMITTED WITH A BUILDING PERMIT APPLICATION 
 

The following items must be supplied along with a completed Building Permit Application 

before a Building Permit can be issued. A Building Permit fee is based on the value of the 

building or structure and will be calculated by the Building Official. 
 

1. BUILDING PLANS 

Two sets of detailed building plans. If you cannot draw the necessary building or site plans, 

then you should obtain the services of a qualified person. 
 

Example Floor Plans 

- scale not less than 1:50 metric (1/4 inch to 1 foot);      - all rooms, size and use of each;  
- size and location of windows and doors;     - all dimensions; 
- location of all plumbing fixtures;      - finished and unfinished areas; — 
- location of all mechanical equipment. 
 

 
Foundation & First Floor Plan 

Cross Sectional Plans 



April 2020 15 The Bulletin 

 

2. SITE PLAN 

− full legal description of lot: lot number, plan 
number; district lot number (from your tax no-
tice or Title); 

− lot dimensions; 

− adjoining street names; 

− locations and uses of existing and proposed 
buildings or additions; 

− distances from all property lines for existing and 
proposed buildings or additions; 

− location of legal road access to the property; 

− size, location and number of parking spaces; 

− existing and proposed wells or other water 
sources; 

− location of existing or proposed sewage disposal 
fields on property; 

− location of any watercourses on property show-
ing distances from existing or proposed buildings 
or additions; 

 
 

This information is intended to assist 
the general public in applying for a  

Building Permit within the  
District of Hudson’s Hope. 

 

BUILDING INSPECTIONS (Typical) 
 

The Building Bylaw requires inspections at the following stages of construction; 
 

− Footings - prior to pouring concrete. 

− Backfilling - after completion of damp-proofing, drain tile, and drain rock (if required), but 
prior to backfilling. 

− Plumbing - before any part of the plumbing system is covered. 

− Framing - after the entire rough-in plumbing, electrical and mechanical equipment is in-
stalled and the framing is completed to lockup stage, but prior to insulating. 

− Insulation and Vapour Barrier - after all insulation and vapour barriers are installed, but 
prior to covering. 

− Final - when the building or portion thereof is completed and ready for occupancy, but 
prior to occupancy thereof. 

 

An Occupancy Certificate is required prior to occupancy of a building. In order for an          
Occupancy Certificate to be issued, all inspections above must be approved. 

Elevation Plans 
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SPRING BURNING 
 

As the weather starts to warm up many folks are beginning to plan some spring-
time cleanup activities including the removal of yard waste and debris. Please    
remember that under the Fire Protection & Life Safety Bylaw 775 which was   
adopted in 2010, no person shall light or start an open air fire within the District 
without first having obtained a Burning Permit from the Fire Chief or his designate. 
These permits are available at the District Office and can be issued for a onetime 
event or for an extended period of up to one year. 
 

The only time a permit is not required is during the following situations: 

• Burning refuse or garden waste only in an incinerator covered with a screen to 
prevent flying sparks and is approved by the Fire Chief  

• The cooking of food using a portable barbeque apparatus  

• Burning on privately owned lands or in developed campgrounds where fireplac-
es, stoves, and/or fire pits are provided and approved by the Fire Chief  

• Burning by the Fire & Rescue Services for the purposes of training  
 

If you are contemplating an open burn: 

• Consider your options to compost, recycle, or haul the material to the Hudson’s 
Hope Transfer Site. 

• Be a good neighbour. Burn only when it will not affect the health and welfare of 
the community. 

• Call the BC Ministry of Environment to check the ventilation index at 1-888-
281-2992. The index must be “good” for the day of the burn and “fair” or 
“good” for the second day of the burn. 

• Check the wind conditions. If the wind is strong enough to carry sparks and 
embers to other combustible materials postpone your burn. 

 

Remember that your burn must comply with the Environmental Management Act 
and the Open Burning Smoke Control Regulation as well as the British Columbia 
Wildfire Act. 
 

Please remember these measures are in place to protect the health and safety of 
you and your neighbours. If you have any further questions regarding your burning 
activities please stop by the District Office to speak to Bob Norton the Director of 
Protective Services, or call 783-9901. 
 

For more information on the Environmental Management Act and the Open Burning 
Smoke Control Regulation visit http://www.bcairquality.ca/reports/agttobsc.html 
 

For more information on backyard burning and your obligations under the British 
Columbia Wildfire Act visit http://bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/BackyardBurning.pdfEn 
 

For more information on Industrial and Resource Management burning and your 
obligations under the British Columbia Wildfire Act visit:                                                                   
http://www.bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/ResourceMgmt.pdf 

http://www.bcairquality.ca/reports/agttobsc.html
http://bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/BackyardBurning.pdfEn
http://www.bcwildfire.ca/Restrictions/ResourceMgmt.pdf
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10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Vac & Steamer Combo   

Labour Crews 
Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 

 

2 3 4 
 

5 6 
 

7 
 

8 
 

9 
 
 

 
 

10 11 
 

12 13 
 

14 
 

15 16 17 18 

19 20 
 

21 
 

22 23 24 

 
25 

26 27 
 

28 29 30   

A P R IL  2 0 2 0  

OFFICE CLOSED 

GOOD FRIDAY  

OFFICE CLOSED 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 2 
 

3 4 
 

5 6 7 
 

8 9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 
 

13 14 

 

15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 
 

23 

24 
 

 31 

25 
 

26 27 28 29 30 
 
 

M AY  20 2 0  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

BAG 
WEEK 

BAG 
WEEK 
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ANSWERS TO LAST 
MONTHS  

PUZZLE IS ON PAGE 34 
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Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. Spring is finally here and the days 
are getting longer. I hope everyone is able to enjoy the Easter weekend and that 
winter is behind us. I also hope with all my heart that everyone stays safe and 
healthy in these troubled times. Please follow the recommended protocol to help 
reduce infection by staying home, washing often, don’t touch your face, cover your 
mouth when you cough and disinfect all surfaces. Also, please help each other out 
and be kind. Together, we can and will get through this! 
 

“Wherever there is a human being, there is an opportunity for kindness.” 
-Seneca 
 

Each year around this time, the Lions Club sponsors and helps out at the annual 
Jam Can where the school kids get to try their hand at curling. Unfortunately, this 
event has been cancelled for this year. May 9 is also a date to mark on you calen-
dar for the Mother’s Day Steak and Lobster Dinner. It’s a great opportunity to treat 
your Mom or yourself to a scrumptious dinner. This too may have to be postponed 
until next year but watch for PSA’s and posters for more info. 
 

National Volunteer Appreciation Week is April 19-25. Nominations close April 15 for 
the Hudson’s Hope Volunteer and Youth Volunteer of the Year. Check out http://
hudsonshope.ca/ for the nomination forms. The winner’s name will be added to the 
plaque in the District foyer and a monetary donation will be given to the club, or-
ganization or charity of the winner’s choice. 
 

If you want to lend a hand and become a member, check out our Facebook page 
@hudsonshopelionsclub or email us at lionsclubhh@gmail.com. We are always 
looking for new members!  

Submitted with pride 
 

Roary   
 

“Volunteers do not necessarily have the time; they just have the heart” 

HUDSON’S HOPE HEALTH CENTRE 
 

PO Box 599, 10309 Kyllo Street 
Hudson’s Hope, BC  V0C 1V0 

Clinic 250-783-9991 
Fax 250-783-9125 
Monday-Friday 8:30am-4:30pm 
Closed: 12:30pm-1:30pm 

Pharmacy 250-783-9947 
 

Monday-Friday 9:00am-4:30pm 
Closed: 12:30pm-1:30pm 

http://hudsonshope.ca/?fbclid=IwAR1WsUOAVCUalfy1p2uZOkK8Sin6AtetjxbExFwLmKUul41eEfJvkNzVtLI
http://hudsonshope.ca/?fbclid=IwAR1WsUOAVCUalfy1p2uZOkK8Sin6AtetjxbExFwLmKUul41eEfJvkNzVtLI
mailto:lionsclubhh@gmail.com
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March teased us with some spring-like weather and some, shall we say, cooler tem-
peratures. But we are on the upswing towards summer. 
 

The end of March saw the addition of a new Recreation/Special Events Coordinator. 
Congratulations to Kristina Coombs. She will be reporting to the Public Works De-
partment, so look for lots of good news and events to come. Ms. Coombs will be 
based at the District Office, so please stop by to say hello and welcome. 
 

With a lack of snowfall in the early parts of the month, Public Works personnel were 
able to catch up on a few outstanding tasks, including clean-up of trees and 
stumps. 
 

When you are out at Dinosaur Lake Campground, you will notice the scrubby trees 
on the boulevard have been removed. Many of these trees were rotten through the 
core and were being held up by the outer rings of the trees. Later this year, we will 
be replacing the removed trees with a native species of coniferous (evergreen) and 
maybe a few deciduous trees. We also removed stumps in the Pool Park and at oth-
er spots around the core area. 
 

Very soon you will hear the familiar hum of lawn equipment so please be careful 
and give our staff room as they maintain our parks and open spaces. 
 

Our budget process is moving forward, and we are hoping to start some capital 
works in the next month or so. A couple of our carry-over projects from 2019 in-
clude the construction of an ATV campground park at Dinosaur Lake and the up-
grade of Beattie Lift station. New projects include replacement of additional water 
valves and hydrants, the upgrade to the Water Treatment plant, and, hopefully the 
replacement or repair of sanitary sewers on McDougall Street. 
 

In conjunction with the Ministry of Transportation and Infrastructure, the District 
shall have some guide rail installed at the intersection of Canyon Drive and Osborne 
Street. The design, which is being finalized, will include the installation of concrete 
barrier wall around the southeast corner of the intersection. 
 

Your arena closed in March and the ice has been removed. Following a clean-up 
process, the facility will be available to rent for community functions throughout the 
summer. We are working on an Operations Manual for the Arena and hope to learn 
from any quirks in the 2019/2020 season. 
 

As mentioned last month, District crews will commence the swimming pool prepara-
tions in mid-April with a thorough cleaning and repair of items damaged through 
the winter months. We are looking at a successful season starting on the long 
weekend in May.  
 

Enjoy the Spring months, but please be aware of wildlife waking from the winter’s 
hibernation in addition to the abundance of deer roaming around the community.   
 

This is my last Bulletin offering as I regretfully have moved on from the District to 
deal with family matters. My files have been turned over to my successor so that 
they can continue bringing you updates from the Public Works Department.  
 

Life is too short to be unhappy... enjoy life, cherish family, and take care of your-
selves. 
 

Mark Sture 
Public Works Manager 

 PUBLIC WORKS  

NEWS & VIEWS 
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Not Accepted 

• Containers for motor oil, vehi-
cle lubricant or antifreeze 
products (call the RCBC Hot-
line 1-800-667-4321 or 
check Recyclepedia) 

• Packaging labelled biode-
gradable or compostable 

• Liquid-absorbing pads, 
e.g., in trays of meat, 
poultry, fish, etc. 

• Plastic wrap 

• Plastic blister packs e.g. 
plastic/foil protective 
packaging for chewing 
gum and pills 

• Ceramic plant pots 

• Lawn edging, tarps, 
plastic furniture or toys 

• Garden hoses 

• Plastic string or rope 

• Plastic paint cans (call 
the RCBC Hotline 1-800-
667-4321 or 
check Recyclepedia) 

• Pails larger than 25L 

• Pails for lubricants and oils 
(call the RCBC Hotline 1-800-
667-4321 or 

check Recyclepedia) 

• Microwavable bowls with 
metal rims 

• Plastic or foil lids from cof-
fee and tea pods 

• Beverage bottles or jugs 
for flavoured tea, juice, or 
other beverages can be re-

turned to depot for deposit 
refund or included in 
container recycling 

Accepted Materials 

• Plastic jugs with screw tops 
used for milk, cooking oil, 
laundry detergent and fabric 
softener, cleaning solutions, 
cleaning products, body care 
products, windshield washer 
fluid, etc. 

• Plastic bottles with screw caps, 
spray pump, or pull-up 
tops for food, dish 
soap, mouthwash, 
shampoos, condition-
ers and other personal 
care products, pills and 
vitamins, laundry 
products, etc. 

• Plastic jars with wide 
mouths and screw-top 
lids for peanut butter, 
jam, nuts, condiments, 
vitamins and supple-
ments, personal care 
products, etc. 

• Plastic packaging for 
cannabis product 

• Plastic clamshells with 
hinged or click-closed 
tops for baked goods, fruit, 
produce, eggs, etc. 

• Plastic black-bottom trays and 
clear tops for deli chicken, sin-
gle-serve meals, prepared 
foods, baked goods, 
housewares, and hardware 
such as screws or picture 
hangers, etc. 

• Plastic tubs and lids for food 
such as margarine and 
spreads, dairy products such 
as yogurt, cottage cheese, 
sour cream, ice cream, etc. 

• Plastic cold drink cups with lids 
for take-out beverages 

 

Accepted Material Cont’d  

• Plastic garden pots and trays 
for bedding plants, seedlings, 
vegetable plants, etc. 

• Plastic pails less than 25L for 
laundry detergent, ice cream, 
pet food, etc. 

• Microwavable bowls and cups 

• Empty single-use coffee and 
tea pods; remove lids and do 
not include lids with recycling 

• Rigid plastic packaging for 
toys, toothbrushes, batteries, 
etc; remove paper backing 
and recycle separately 

 Where Accepted 

• Recycle BC depots 

• Multi-family collec-
tion 

• Curbside Collection 

Plastic is recycled into new packaging, broadloom, rope, brush bristles, car bumpers, household fur-
nishings, decking, picnic tables, deck chairs and gardening supplies.  

http://www.rcbc.ca/recyclepedia/search
http://www.rcbc.ca/recyclepedia/search
http://www.rcbc.ca/recyclepedia/search
https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
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Hudson’s Hope Historical Society AGM will be  

April 23 at 7pm in St Peter’s Church Hall  
Everyone is welcome! 

Due to the Corona Virus situation, the  
Museum will be closed until further notice  

 
AGM: The Hudson’s Hope Historical Society is ac-
tively looking for New Board Members. If you are 
interested in preserving and learning about the his-
tory of Hudson’s Hope, this might be for you! If you 
would like more information on how the society is 
run and the work that is involved, please contact 
Elinor Morrissey at the museum. The 2020 AGM will 
be held on April 23 at St Peter’s Church Hall. 
 
Heritage Fair: The Hudson’s Hope Museum and 
Hudson’s Hope School are once again hosting the 
Regional Heritage Fair on April 22th! Please come 
out and support our students and learn some very 
interesting Canadian History! Please watch the 
PSA’s for more information! 
 
Summer Staff Position: The museum is now accepting applications for our Sum-
mer Student positions. The museum is looking for a Digitization Assistant and a 
Curator Assistant. Job dates would be from May 14 – Aug 30, 2020, Wage: $15/hr 
30 hours/week. Job Description: Collate artifact documentation to complete an 
inventory of artifacts on display in exhibition areas and outdoor cabins. Upload data 
onto database.  Some accessioning will be necessary, guiding tours and working in 
the gift shop. Experience working with data entry and working in a library or muse-
um an asset. Applicant must be a full-time student, who is returning to 
school in the fall. Please send or drop off resume and cover letter to the museum 
before April 26th, 2020. 
 
The Next Historical Society meeting will be held on April 23, 2020 in St Peter’s 
Church Hall. Our monthly meetings will be rotating between 1 pm and 7pm in 
2020, depending the month- please watch for reminders for the time. Everyone is 
welcome at historical meetings. If you would like any further information, please 
call the Museum at (250) 783-5735 or by email at hhmuseum@pris.ca Winter 
Hours are 9-4:30 Monday to Friday.  
 
Christian Eschenburg – Museum Assistant  
 

Come in and learn something new about the  

beautiful valley that you live in!  

mailto:hhmuseum@pris.ca
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Amber Norton, Library Director 
At the time that this edition of the Bulletin is being writ-
ten, much is still uncertain regarding when the library will  
reopen, and when it will be safe to start programs back up.  
Please go to our Facebook page or watch for updates via 
HHPSA to obtain up-to-date information about when the 
library will be open for face-to-face services. Interlibrary Loans will remain 
closed until the Provincial Library authorities deem it safe to reactivate this service.  
  

In the meantime, library staff are available to keep your electronic services active so that 
you can keep reading and educating yourselves at home.  Call and leave a message at 
(250)783-9414 or email hlibrary@pris.ca.  Don’t hesitate to contact us for your library 
card number, card renewals, signing up for a new card, etc..  We are available to help!  
 

Did you know… 

• We have two electronic platforms for you to borrow eBooks and Audiobooks; Li-
brary2Go and RBDigital!  Each of these platforms have separate title lists, so please 
make sure to check them both out! You can access 
Library to go from the Libby or the Overdrive apps.  
There is also an app for RBDigital.  Both of these 
borrowing interfaces can also be used on a desktop 
computer as well.  

• If your electronic holds list is full but still don’t have a book to read, you can still bor-
row electronic items!  Through the Libby app, click on the search bar then change 
“Availability” to “Available Now”.  For the Overdrive app, again click the search bar, 
then click on “advanced” and change the “Availability” drop-down menu to “Available 
Now”.  Both of these interfaces have the same titles and also offer an “Express Collec-
tion” which features titles that are available for loan immediately without a holds list for 
s shorter loan period. You can search RBdigital for titles that are available immediately 
as well, click the search icon, choose eBook or Audiobook and change the 
“Availability” drop-down menu to “Available”.  

• Our library subscribes to a database of eMagazines through RBDigital.  We received a 
free upgrade in 2020!  We used to offer around 400 titles and the upgrade allowed our 
patrons access to over 2000 titles!  

• You can check out our website for more information about all of our electronic loan 
services, including NNELS (National Network for Equitable Library Service) for the 
print-disabled.  Please let us know if you qualify to access this feature as we do need to 
make an update on your library account for you to gain access to these additional titles. 
https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/research/download-digital-media-ebooks-
audiobooks-movies-magazines-more/  

mailto:hlibrary@pris.ca
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• You can gain access to your library account through our website to see what items are 
on loan or to renew items.  During the closure, renewals will already be updated for 
after we reopen.  Anything that was overdue will not be renewed automatically.  Fines 
accrued during the closure for on these items that could not be renewed by the system 
will be waived.  If you logon to “My Account” you can see both physical and electronic 
(from Overdrive) Items on Hold and Items Checked Out. By clicking on the Holds tab, 
you can see the Status of your hold.  If you have never logged in to your patron account 
before, please contact us to receive your temporary password. 

• You can check out Facebook page and like our page to stay up to date! https://
www.facebook.com/pg/hudsonshopepubliclibrary/posts/  

• The Gale database offers courses for free.  Take a course in Accounting & Finance, 

Business, Computer Applications, Design & Composition, Healthcare & Medical, Lan-

guage & Arts, Law & Legal, Personal Development, Teaching & Education, Technolo-

gy and Writing & Publishing.  The next enrollment dates are April 15, May 13 and June 

17. https://hudsonshope.bc.libraries.coop/research/databases/complete-list/ 
 

Item Donations – Donations to the library will not be received until after we resume nor-
mal operations.  Thank you for your mid-Feb. to mid-Mar. donations: 
 

Johnny Vandenberg – 1 adult non-fiction          Beth Summer – 1 adult fiction title 
Vic Gouldie – 1 box of non-fiction                      Mercereau Family – 1 bag, easy books 
Anonymous – bin of books 

 
“The only truth is the one that lives invisibly,  

that waits even after you close the book.” 

― Madeleine Thien 
Do Not Say We Have Nothing 
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Hudson’s Hope Community Club 
 

The new Hudson’s Hope Community Club (formerly known as the  
Hudson’s Hope Women’s Club) is active and seeking new members.  
Everyone is welcome. We maintain the kitchen at the Community Hall  
for use by renters for special events and by renters who need a  
commercial kitchen for private use.  
 

We also provide support services for Celebrations of Life, and we make 
the kitchen available to individuals or groups providing community  
support programs. 
 

For further information call:  
 

Stephanie Hues at 250-783-0959 or  
Joan Green at 250-783-8756. 

CLUB 

Hudson’s Hope  

Community 

 
 

DISTRICT OFFICE NEWS  

COVID-19  Do you need help or would like to volunteer? 
 
Starting today, bc211 will be available to residents of Hudson’s Hope and provide 
extended hours of service. This service will take calls from people who would like 
to volunteer to help seniors in their community with basic needs, including grocery 
shopping and pharmacy drop-offs and check-ins, as well as register seniors who 
may need support. You can access this service in two ways: 
 

1. You can call 211 and select the Safe Seniors Strong Communities option  
2. visit http://www.bc211.ca/safe-seniors-strong-communities/ 
 

If you need help signing up, please call our office and we can help you register.  
 
COVID-19 Council Meeting Changes 
 
Please note that the Council Meetings are temporarily closed to the pub-
lic. This includes no delegations or allowing attendance in the gallery. In addition, 
District Council may adopt a bylaw on the same day that a bylaw has been given 
third reading. These exclusions will apply during the period of time the provincial 
state of emergency made March 18, 2020, under section 9(1) of the Emergency 
Program Act and any extension of the duration declaration is in effect. 
 
Lucas Subdivision Bylaw No. 914, 2020 – Take Advantage of a 10 
Year Tax Exemption 
 
Contact our office to learn more about how you might qualify for a tax exemption 
equal to 100% of the municipal portion of your property tax for ten years.   

http://www.bc211.ca/safe-seniors-strong-communities/
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Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

Plus a Free Market Evaluation and learn more about my Guaranteed Selling Program ! 
 

 

  

  

  
  

lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

Call and Book Today ! 

9807 Freddette Ave 

Hudson’s Hope  

$125,000.00 

MLS R2406599 

9441 Beattie Dr. 

Hudson’s Hope 

$149,900.00 

MLS R2421500 

 10105 Arena Road 

Hudson’s Hope 

$529,900.00 

MLS R2385740 

 10118 MacDougall  

Hudson’s Hope 

$199,900.00 

MLS R2426803 

Call  
Lanna Tucker  
250-793-4270  

 
Let’s get your place 

LISTED and 
SOLD ! 

10101 MacDougall  

Hudson’s Hope 

$229,900.00 

MLS R2431390 

Get your ‘FREE’ Market Evaluation ! 

RE/Max Action Realty Inc. 
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-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling - 

Livestock Hauling 
 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

  

CONTACT: 
Dennis Beattie  email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                     Cell 250-783-0952    

 
NEW HOLLAND SKID STEER - Bucket - Blade - Bale Loader  

 

D-6 Caterpillar 30 foot Livestock Trailer or 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email esterjean@outlook.com 
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Lee Kirkeeng Excavation  
Est. 2000 

 

35 YEARS EXPERIENCE IN  
EXCAVATION OPERATIONS 

 

DITCHING   BUSH RAKE   CLEAN-UP                   
  

ALL EXCAVATION WORK        
 

EX-150 HITACHI EXCAVATOR 
 

5th WHEEL TRAILER 
 

Fully Insured ~ Based in Hudson’s Hope, B.C. 

Available to work in all regions 
 

Contact: 
 

Email: lee.kirkeeng@outlook.com 

MARCH SOLUTION 

  
Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday 1:00pm to 5:00pm 

Wednesday to Friday:   
10:00am to 4:00pm 

Saturday:  1:00 to 4:00pm 
Closed Sunday’s & Monday’s 

 
10324 Gething Street 

250-783-9211 

CLOSED UNTIL  
FURTHER NOTICE 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-5338 

Sunday Worship at 2:00  pm 

There will not be a service in March. Bishop 
David Lehmann will be doing the next service on 

Saturday, April 11th at 2 pm. Drop by for 
lunch at noon to visit with him. 

Everyone welcome! 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      250-783-0987 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

 
 

Sunday Worship at 11:00am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

 

 
 

SENIOR BUS TRIP  
FORT ST. JOHN  

 

Contact the District Office at 250-783-
9901 no later than 3:00pm the Friday 

prior to the trip to reserve a seat. 
 

Departure from Silver Willows at 
8:50am and  

from the Sportsman’s at 9:00am.  
 

The driver will accommodate individual 
appointments, however the bus gener-
ally starts making the return trip from 

Fort St. John by 3:30pm. 

CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

 

 
 

 
SENIOR/ADULT SWIM 

Please Register! 
 

Transportation provided:   
Departs from the Sportsman’s Inn at 10am.  
Senior/Adult Swim from 11am-12pm  
Lap Swim from 12-1 pm.   
 

•Swim pass available for as low as $5 per           
session. 

•Walking track and gym available 

•Seniors Discount at the restaurant on Tues-
days 

•Other stops may be possible: quick shop-
ping, library etc. 

 

To register… 
contact District Office 250-783-9901  
or email district@hudsonshope.ca  

CANCELLED UNTIL FURTHER NOTICE 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com


The Bulletin                                                                                                36                                                                                           April 2020 

 

Hudson’s Hope Elem.-Secondary School…...250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office .……...250-262-2600 
  John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office …..778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service……………………………     250-788-2407 
 

Library ………………………………………………..……250-783-9414 
Tuesday……………………………………………… 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Wednesday……………………………….……….. 10:00 am - 6:00 pm 
Thursday………………………………………….…. 11:00 am - 7:00 pm 
Friday…………………………………………….…… 10:00 am - 5:00 pm 
Saturday ……………………………………………. 12:00pm - 4:00pm 
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 
 

Liquor Store………………………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday………………….10:30 am – 6:00 pm 
Closed for lunch from 1 to 2 pm.  
Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop …………………….…………..250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday……………………………….… 9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
Fax:……………………………………………………………… 250-783-5770 
Email:…..…………………………………………….  hhmuseum@pris.ca 
 

New Horizons…………….…………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                                               or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Playschool……………………………….………..……….   250-783-5505 
E-mail:………………………………………   hhplayschool@gmail.com 
 

Post Office…………………………………………...……250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday……………………….………...8:30 am - 5:00 pm                                        
Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday…………………………………………….9:00 am - 12:00 pm 
 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages .......................... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights………….........................................250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………………………..……………………….250-783-9211 
Hours: Sunday and Monday …………………………..Closed  
             Tuesday …………………………………...1:00 pm - 5:00 pm 
             Wednesday to Friday………………. 10:00am -  4:00pm 
             Saturday …………………………………..1:00pm to 4:00pm 
Bag Week last week of the month from Tuesday to Saturday 
 

Transfer Station…………………………...……………250-783-5608 
Hours:  Wednesday to Sunday..…………11:00 am – 7:00 pm 
Monday & Tuesdays………………………………………………..Closed  

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                          9-1-1 

RCMP Non Emergency # …..…………..……….250-783-5241 

Avalanche Information…….……………...…1-800-667-1105 

Community Hall 
Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment can be    
arranged at the time of booking. 
Community Club Hall Kitchen …… Joan     250-783-8756 

                                                    Stephanie     250-783-0959 

District Of Hudson’s Hope 
Monday to Friday (Office)….…………...8:30 am - 4:30 pm  
Holidays……………………………………………………………..Closed 
Office………….………………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax…………………………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………………………………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena  (Scheduled hours– seasonal)…………250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer……………………………..250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours - seasonal)…250-783-9154 
Special Events …………………...………………..….250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours  - seasonal)….……….250-783-9913 
 

Government  
Bob Zimmer, MP ..................................... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North .......................... 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ....................... 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District……………….. 1-800-670-7773 
T D  for the Deaf…………………………...…….. 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………………….. 1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………………………. 1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre...……………………….…………..….250-783-9991 
Fax..………………………………………………………...250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy………………………………………...………….783-9947 
Monday to Friday……..……………………..9:00 am - 4:30 pm 
                        Closed for Lunch from 12:15 pm - 1:15 pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ………. ................................ ..……………...811 

Public Health Office ............ ……………………250-783-5221 

Mental Health Crisis Line .…………………...1-877-442-2828 

DRIVE BC   Toll Free…………………………….1-800-550-4997 
Website………………………………………………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS -24 Hr Emergency…………….….1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarketers call  
TELUS at…………………..……………………………....…...310-1000 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


